SSC 90M — Certain 2000 through 2003 Tundra Vehicles
Severe Corrosion of the Rear Cross-Member
SAFETY RECALL NOTICE

Dear Toyota Customer:

This notice is being sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety
Act. Toyota has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists in certain 2000 through 2003
model year Tundra vehicles.

What is the condition?

On certain 2000 through 2003 model year Tundra vehicles originally sold in and/or registered and operated in
cold climate areas with high road salt use (Severe Cold Climate States), excessive corrosion may be exhibited
on the rear cross-member of the frame. In the worst case, the spare tire stowed under the truck bed may
become separated from the rear cross-member. Spare tire separation will create a road hazard for following
vehicles and could cause a crash without prior warning. Eventually, excessive corrosion of the rear cres

dragged or separate from the vehicle. This may create a road hd
warning or possibly a fire.

What will Toyota do?

¢ If the fuel tank straps exhibit deterioration, they will be replaced.

In those relatively rare cases where the rear cross-member is significantly corroded, but cannot be replaced due
to excessive frame corrosion at the mounting location (e.g., if the side rails are too damaged), and/or if
significant corrosion of either of the fuel tank cross members is detected, Toyota will provide an appropriate
remedy on a case-by-case basis.
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What should you do?

This is an important Safety Recall

Please contact your authorized Toyota dealer to make an appointment to have the inspection performed
as soon as possible. The inspection will take approximately XX minutes. If a rear cross member
assembly is replaced at the time of this inspection, the repair will take approximately XX hours. Moreover,
depending upon the dealer’s work schedule, it may be necessary to make your vehicle available for a
longer period of time.

This Safety Recall involves customers whose vehicles are registered or originally purchased in the

following 20 Severe Cold Climate States and the District of Columbia.
CT, DE, IL, IN, KY, MA, MD, ME, MI, MN, NH, NJ, NY, OH, PA, RI, VgT\‘Q/

Toyota dealer and make an appomtme -
no charge. Please see your dealer fo

by to answer any of your questions and set up an
Recall. If you require further assistance, you may contact the

Jersey Ave .E., Washington, DC 20590 or call the toll free Vehicle Safety Hot Line at 1—88é-327-4236
(TTY: 1-800-424-9153), or go to http://www.safercar.gov.

What if you have previously paid for repairs to your vehicle for this specific condition?

If you have previously paid for repair to your vehicle for this specific condition prior to receiving this letter, please
mail a copy of your repair order, proof-of-payment, and proof-of-ownership to the following address for
reimbursement consideration

Toyota Motor Sales, U.S.A., Inc
, Toyota Customer Experience, WC 10

19001 South Western Avenue
Torrance, CA 90509

If you are a vehicle lessor, Federal law requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a
copy of this notice to the lessee within ten days. :

We have sent this notice in the interest of your continued satisfaction with our products, and we sincerely regret any
inconvenience this condition may have caused you.

Thank you for driving a Toyota.
Sincerely,

TOYOTA MOTOR SALES, U.S.A,, INC




